Hollingworth Primary School



Market Street Hollingworth Via Hyde Tameside SK14 8LP

Headteacher: Mrs. S. Tickle, BA(Hons) NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. H. Bates, BEd(Hons)

> Tel: 01457 762136 Fax: 01457 765288

E-mail: admin@hollingworth.tameside.sch.uk Website: www.hollingworth.tameside.sch.uk

17th January 2018

Dear Parents/Carers

YOUNG VOICES UPDATE

Tickets have now arrived in school and can be collected from the office. If your child is wearing a plain white t-shirt, this needs to be sent into school clearly labelled with your child's name **BY MONDAY AT THE LATEST**, please.

INFORMATION FOR THE BIG DAY

The children will be travelling to the Arena by coach straight after lunch (on Wednesday, 24th January). They will need to have with them:

- 2 drinks
- A packed lunch type tea in a <u>carrier bag</u> so can be easily disposed afterwards. Please do not send anything that can't be thrown away, i.e. Tupperware, lunch box etc.

We will spend the afternoon in rehearsal with the YV team. The Arena is open to the public from 6pm and the concert starts at 7pm. I cannot guarantee you will see your child but we will have a large 'Hollingworth Primary' banner to show you where we are and from my experience a pair of binoculars comes in very handy!

The concert finishes at around 9.15pm and the children then travel back to school by coach where they must be collected. Children cannot be collected from the Arena. Again, in my experience it is a good idea NOT to park in the Arena car park as it can take up to an hour to get out!

If you have any other questions please don't hesitate to ask.

Yours sincerely

Mrs A Shanahan